Jefferson County 4-H Council Meeting Minutes for October 2, 2017
**Attendance:  Virginia Nielsen, Olympic Reptile 4-H; Chris Franson, Paws-N-Claws/County Mountys; Michelle Christiansen, Clover Cut Riders; Lorin Perry, County Mountys; Glenda Meek, Silver Spurs; Laura Nathan, Silver Spurs; Angie and Rachel Doan, Silver Spurs; Tina Anderson, Golden Clovers; Linda Gately, CedarTree Performers; Felecia Allen, Golden Clovers; Justin Lake, Quilcene Afterschool/CedarRoot; Debbie Bakin, Roboctopi; Austin Henry, Roboctopi; Brian Morningstar, Roboctopi; Joy Lile, 4-H Regional Specialist; and Tanya Barnett, 4-H Coordinator
**Meeting preceded by Annual, 4-H “Re-Orientation” led by Joy Lile and Tanya Barnett; covered 4-H (1) 4-H Essential Elements, (2) annual Survey, (3) Enrollment and Scholarships, (4) New-Year Basics (“Welcome to 4-H” sheet, “Chartering Checklist,” “Program Planning Guide,” “Parent Survey,” and Reflection/Debrief resources)
**Meeting Called to Order by Tanya Barnett at 7:43 pm.  US Flag Salute & 4-H Pledge.  Around the room introductions.

**M/S/C to accept the September 11, 2017 Council minutes as presented

**Treasurer’s Report: Cash Balance of $29,935.72.  $482.25 made at Ferino’s takeover, $287.50 donated back from fair judges.  It looks like the recent fruit fundraising amounts are not reflected in the current budget report.  This report will now be placed on file for audit.

**Record Books collected, year-end pins’ paperwork passed out.
**Celebrate 4-H is October 15 at the Fairgrounds, 4-H Building; potluck from 5-7 p.m.  Please send club/project photos to Tanya to include in evening’s slide show.
**Merit Grants: tonight is the deadline for this grant; two 4-H clubs have submitted grant applications: Discovery 4-H Club and Peninsula Poultry 4-H Club – both applications will be attached to these minutes.
**Election of Council Officers:
· President: Tina Anderson

· Vice-President: Virginia Nielsen

· Secretary: Laurie Hampton

· Treasurer: Laura Kitchen

M/S/C APPROVED all of the above officers. 

**Holiday Party?: “Do we want a holiday party this year?”  Response: perhaps at our Dec. 5 meeting (revisit at Nov. meeting).
**Group Reflection done from “Reflection Activity Ideas: For Community Service & Service-Learning Projects” (http://www.extension.umn.edu/b-assets/extyouth/driven-to-discover-citizen-science/Reflection-with-Youth-UWExtension.pdf) packet titled “Line Up”.

**Meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm



Minutes from notes taken by Chris Franson  

